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Minutes of Board meeting EUROMET, Helsinki, Finland,

Wednesday 29 September 2010; 10.30- 13.00

1. Welcome  and apologies for absence, if needed. Hopefully we will all be present either in person or with a replacement ; otherwise please contact Gordana or Henny beforehand.

Welcome from our president. Apologies: Das Rauhehaus- they will stay member of Euromet, but not attending the meetings; the Belgium group is late due to airport strike

2. Approval of this agenda. Any changes? 

Everybody agrees. Kim (Lauste, Finland) would like to become a member. He has been attending board meetings 3 times so far, because he is in the Finnish board. Everybody agreed on this membership. Joyce raised a question about number of members from the same country. Kai answered 3 members. At that point Niklas pointed out that the decision had not been made so far and that it was made now 3 members from one country can attend the boardmeeting.  

3. Report from the last board meeting in France, 29-09-2009 (see appendix).

Overview of the minutes from last board meeting
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1 -everything OK

2 – Yves points out that all members should sign official registration not just 3 signs from the executive board. 

Henny answered that signatures of president, vice president and secretary are enough to be officially recognized as an European organization. 

Solange asked why not the founder (in this case France) has to sign the official documentation. Henny replied that it was not legally necessary and emphasised that the official registration of Euromet was not connected with » founding fathers' right «.

Since there were no other comments, the statute stays the same. 

German member – they have different priorities and do not want to be an active member and insist that they are allowed that. Marja will try to persuade them when she visits Hamburg in 2011 to become an active member 

Last year Jamboree – Henny explains about problems with Irish group at last year's Jamboree – they decided to visit Disneyland instead of following the programme. 
Yves points out that they didn't participate and follow the programme, they were criticizing a lot and behaving like tourists. Martin sent mail to inform us that Ireland is no longer a member of Euromet. 

Since Ireland will not be hosting Symposium in 2012, Camelia offered to organize this symposium. So, in 2012 Symposium will be organized in Romania. Camelia suggests the title for Symposium : SOCIAL REHABILITATION – because she mainly works with prisoners. 

PROJECTS – Camelia tells us that she didn't have time to write application for Gruntvig, but she will continue to speak with Gordana to write the application. She points out that she needs some COMMITMENT because the members are not responding (previous project, made by her). 

The minutes from last year are accepted. 

4. Budget matters. A presentation from the secretary about the financial situation of EUROMET (a written report will be send asop, before the meeting) 

Patric has transferred the money to the new Euromet account. Henny points out that not everybody has paid the fee – he prepared a specification of costs and incomes in 2010. 

Gordana explained that she hasn't sent invoices for 2010 because some members were having problems with paying. After confirmation from all members that they were able to pay, she promised to send invoices for 2010. 

Henny again explains that IBAN and SWIFT numbers are the same – this is important to know.

The decision was made for membership fee to remain the same: 250 EUR per member.  

5. What is the financial assistance from EUROMET for organising a mini symposium and jamboree. We never made appointments about this issue. Suggestion: when organising a mini symposium € 2000,-; when organising a symposium and jamboree € 3500,-. 

Henny suggested:  mini symposium € 2000,-; when organising a symposium and jamboree € 3500.

Patric suggested € 4.000, because he says that the costs for next year are going to be € 40.000. Joyce said that they had other sources, also Yves pointed out they had to find other funds and they also had a deficit of € 50.000 because they couldn't get the sponsors to donate due to financial crises. 

Henny concluded that for mini symposium is € 2000,-; when organising a symposium and jamboree € 4.000,-.  

6. Report and feedback from the jamboree and symposium 2009 in France.

Yves explained the financial part of Symposium+Jamboree. Solange said it was a very hard work and assured that it was an experience they do not wish to repeat in near future. Nevertheless they are satisfied, especially since it was 20th anniversary, so the deficit is not so painful. They are satisfied with the richness of the Symposium.

All the members thank the French member for their great organization talent, richness and depth of Symposium as well as Jamboree – the feedback was positive from all members. 

7. Report, feedback and questions about the mini symposium in Helsinki, Finland. 

Theme: “Education and Innovations for Young People”

Marja thanked Kai for all the hard work regarding the Symposium. Kai replied that it was good to cooperate with Marja's organization and hopes everything goes well. 

Solange thanked for translations into French. 

8. Organisation and questions of the next EUROMET board meeting, symposium and jamboree, April 2011 in Belgium.

The next Symposium and Jamboree is at the end of March. 

Marie-Christine reported that she did not participate in organizing the symposium because Patrick made a decision to organize everything at his organization, despite the last year's decision to do it together. So she cannot report on progress because of Patrick's absence.  She doesn't want to raise problems, she just expresses her disappointment in this decision. She would like attendants to visit her institution, which Patrick refuses due to time shortage. 

It was decided that Henny will speak Patrick about possibility to have a visit at Marie-Christine's institution. 

9. State of the art of the archive and history book of EUROMET. 

Henny tells us he has gathered all info regarding our institutions. He will invite a few professionals to do a study about the history of our organizations; he believes it would be interesting to see how/if our history influenced our organizations and methods and EU dealings with youngsters. 

Joyce says the book about he English pedagogical history will be published soon, there is also a link to their website. 

Solange found a document with 4 signatures about how to deal with the subjects. She found the signatures, but couldn't find the document. She says it is interesting to see the objectives when Euromet was founded. They will ask their secretary to translate it into English. 

Elzbieta will try to contact institutions because they have archives. 

Yves says there is archive dated back to 1839 in philanthropic societies.

Henny points out we are running out of time, so he promises to send questionnaires to all members. 

10. The new website - www.euromet.in will be officially opened during the meeting

Henny presents and explains web page. He asks Joyce to check if everything is correct and asks members to send the updates about their institutions. 

Camelia does not like the logo, so Henny suggests that members send their suggestions for a logo and the executive board will make a final decision.

Yves asks if the web page will be in French too and native languages. The decision is no, because there are links to institutions, French translation could be done, but we lack the money. 

Camelia will try to find someone in Romania to translate it because it is much cheaper there. When she has estimation, she will discuss money matter with Henny.   

11. Suggestions for funds, alliances and future activities

Below is the link to YOUTH IN ACTION, different initiatives we can use. 
http://eacea.ec.europa.eu/youth/programme/about_youth_en.php
Henny points out it is very time consuming, so he is hesitant to do it. But somebody should be in charge, responsible to fill in the documents. 

Camelia promises to write the project and apply, together with Gordana, for next year – she will try Gruntvig and structural funds for exchanges. BUT SHE NEEDS COMMITMENT FROM PARTNERS. 

Henny invites members to participate in the project :Development and implementation of instruments on preventing and fighting sexual exploitation of children 

12. Any reports about activities and exchanges by EUROMET

Marja, Henny, Thomas and Joyce – their organizations have had useful contacts among Euromet members. 

Elzbieta reminds about their 75th anniversary, which was attended by Marie-Christine (who gave a speech), Solange and her husband, and Patrick. She thanks everybody for congratulations and understands the reasons for not attending. 

Yves asks if we are still interested in welcoming new members from Spain and asks for permission to invite an institution from Barcelona. This is permitted.

Solange spoke with Germans, who showed interest in becoming a member. 

Marie.Christine has had contacts from Luxembourg and Czech republic, they showed interest. She would also like to introduce a new Belgium organization that deals with young offenders. Theu are welcome! 

Kai reminds Henny about an Island's organization, Henny says they he has contacted them and also a Danish partner, but they haven't responded yet. 

13. Any remaining questions 

The president thanks everybody for contributions and concludes the meeting. 
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